
From: flight ops
To: Ismail Sulaiman (GAM/CTOO)
Cc: Shamsul Kamar Samsudin; hasnan@galaxyaerospace.my; emri@galaxyaerospace.my; azlizan; Admin

Department
Subject: AW139 REGN 9M-YTL SN 41358 FUEL TANK CAP LANYARD
Date: Sunday, 28 November, 2021 9:33:13 PM

Dear Ismail,

With reference to the above, we regret to have not received any defect, replacement or rectification
report of Fuel tank cap lanyard on 9M-YTL. Today, during refuelling we noticed an unusual lanyard
attached to the fuel cap with abnormal wirelock at the inner end.
So far no one from GAM has responded with knowledge of what had been done. The aircraft has just
been released after 8Y Insp by GAM Engineering on Friday. Aren't there any more qualified/trained
GAM personnel?  

Please investigate. We look forward to receiving your report and remedial action soonest.

Capt Dato' Zainal Mat Zain
Flight Operations Manager
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